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ANOTHER INMATE EXONERATED FROM DEATH ROW AS 

NEW EVIDENCE LEADS TENNESSEE TO DROP CHARGES

Paul House’s Exoneration Brings List of Exonerated to 132

Others With New Evidence Face Imminent Execution

WASHINGTON, DC – On May 12, 2009, prosecutors in Tennessee dropped all charges against Paul House, who spent over two decades on death row before the U.S. Supreme Court allowed him a new hearing, in part because of new DNA evidence.  House, who has multiple sclerosis and uses a wheelchair, said in an interview, “I think it’s over. Finally. I didn’t do it.”  

The U.S. Supreme Court held in 2006 that any juror would have a reasonable doubt about House’s guilt if they had been shown the new DNA evidence and other revelations that discredited his conviction.  House was released on bond in 2008 after 24 years of confinement when a federal judge ruled that he receive a new trial or be set free.  

Since the Supreme Court ruling, more DNA testing on key pieces of evidence has tended to exclude House.  Before the high court’s ruling, the Tennessee Supreme Court had rejected his appeals, as had the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Sixth Circuit.  The state is now pursuing other possible suspects.

The dropping of all charges against House long after his original trial demonstrates the importance of state and federal courts remaining open to claims of innocence.  Not every case will receive such careful scrutiny by the U.S. Supreme Court.  Troy Davis in Georgia is a current example of a defendant with significant new evidence who has not received an evidentiary hearing and who now faces imminent execution.  In his case, a conviction dependent on eyewitness testimony has been challenged by the recantation of seven of the nine witnesses against him.

“Paul House’s case demonstrates that innocent people still face a significant risk of execution in this country,” said Richard Dieter, Executive Director of the Death Penalty Information Center.  “For every nine people executed, there has been one person on death row who should never have been convicted.  Our criminal justice system needs to take down the arbitrary barriers that stand in the way of examining new evidence.”

According to DPIC’s innocence list, House is the second person to be exonerated from death row in 2009 and the second in Tennessee since the death penalty was reinstated.  His case brings the total number of exonerations from death row to 132 since 1973. 

DPIC’s innocence list consists of former death row inmates who have been acquitted of all charges related to the crime that placed them on death row; or who have had all charges dismissed by the prosecution; or who have been granted a complete pardon based on evidence of innocence. 

To arrange an interview with DPIC’s Executive Director, Richard Dieter, or for more information about the Innocence List, please contact Corinne Farrell at (202) 289-2275 or cfarrell@deathpenaltyinfo.org.
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